






                        November 2020 

Dear Parent, 

Term 2 has started well and all pupils have settled into their activities and clearly loving getting back into a routine. Reading homework will continue every second school day. The pages to read are first prepared at school and should be read over again at home. Some pupils will be given Book Detective activities this term to challenge their reading and comprehension a little more. As before, spelling homework is posted in our Google classroom on Mondays for both P3 and P4 pupils. At home, pupils should continue to practise the words and spelling rules that they have first been taught in school, with the aim that they can ultimately transfer this knowledge into their writing.  
In Maths, P3 pupils will start multiplication and be introduced to division. We will learn the concept of multiplication and learn the 2, 5 and 10 times tables, and if possible, learn them off by heart. These are the easier tables so please spend time helping your child with this, as times tables are such a useful skill in life. In subsequent years they will be expected to learn the other tables, so it is important that they become secure with these now. Most pupils will undertake a regular timed Tables Challenge, which is structured to allow them to progress at their own level. No matter what stage each pupil is at, the Tables Challenge gives each pupil a goal to try and better their last score. This will also extend and challenge the pupils who can confidently master the 2, 5 and 10 tables, by introducing other tables and will allow them to progress through the levels which increase in difficulty. 
P4 pupils will consolidate TU addition within 100, with and without exchange, and learn TU subtraction within 100 with and without exchange. They too will carry out the Tables Challenge to consolidate tables learnt last year and practise and master the 3,4 and perhaps tables beyond.
All pupils will be involved in a variety of measurement tasks with Miss Mellis on Mondays, carrying out work with metres and centimetres. 
We will continue with our topic on healthy minds and bodies. This term we will mainly be looking at the body, looking at different bones in our bodies and the function of our main organs.
As we looked at healthy foods last term, providing Covid guidelines remain the same, this term we will do some healthy cooking. Children will be working with the pupils in the small groups they sit with for this, and the whole class will cook at the same time. They will first observe me preparing each dish and be taught how to safely handle and use cooking equipment and food. Pupils will then go back to their own food station and follow the written recipe in their groups of 4, to prepare and cook the dish for themselves. It gives an opportunity to be an active member of a small group, experiencing how it feels to work together to achieve a common goal. Children get a huge sense of satisfaction from preparing and cooking their own food and although it takes a lot of preparation and organisation, it is definitely worth it to see the pupils' delight in what they have made and, in my experience, they are always keen to try the foods they have prepared. 
PE will continue to be on Wednesdays and Fridays. As the weather is getting much colder and PE still has to be taught outside, pupils will be allowed to wrap up as warmly as they wish and I will adapt lessons when necessary. Hats and scarves will be totally acceptable if wished and I too will be wrapped up according to weather conditions. 
Miss Mellis will continue to teach the class each Monday and she will cover my Non Class Contact Time on Tuesday afternoons.

Our Open Evening on Tuesday 10th will look different this year due to the rules covering Covid. In previous years, your child had the opportunity to show you round the class and talk about what they have been learning. This will still be possible, but it will be done virtually. I have already been taking video and photographs of the class and these will be posted in our Google classroom next Tuesday. I will post prompt questions for your child so that they can talk you through their learning, letting you know what and how they are learning, and what they enjoy or find tricky. I will send home their Learning Celebration book and story jotter too for you to talk through but ask if you could return them to school as soon as possible after that so that we can continue to use then in school. I’m sure the pupils will be excited to show you our class and their work.
On Parents Night a couple of parents told me that they were experiencing problems accessing Google Classroom. I do know that in lockdown before the summer some pupils had occasional problems when using iPads at home, so this may be the case for you. It was found that they had more success on laptops or phones (which I know are not ideal) Hopefully everyone has had success now, but please let the school know if not.
We are looking forward to another great term.

Kind regards 

Gillian Stewart

Shona Mellis
